

Community News

MARCH/APRIL 2001 EDITOR: JOSEPHINE HALL WRRA PRESIDENT: GERRY DAVIS PH 814-8833

This Month at WRRA

by Terry Chapman

Some new faces this month following last month's AGM - Welcome to Cathie Wells, a new committee member and to Karl Nuttall, our new vice president.

Since most senders of the usual pile of paper hadn't yet caught up with the new Presidential address we lost no time in reading it all. We are sorry to report that our treasurer has broken her leg, nevertheless we said "Break a leg." to Kevin with respect to the latest play, by the Fire Brigade, for which rehearsals are about to start.

We are going to take stock of the kitchen equipment at the hall – to see what if anything needs replacing. The plethora of locks and used for the kitchen drawers and cupboards is an unpleasant nerve impulse in the posterior - we considered colour coding the locks and keys, replacing the locks to use a single key - or just leaving most of them unlocked.

Our detective said that the hall barbecue unit that went missing last year (or was it the year before?) was last seen in being taken away for storage following some redecoration. It seems it may have been sold off to an antique shop. We decided to write it off — but if someone out there has it — we would like the gas cylinder back!

No dates yet, but we will be organizing another "Breakfast" at the hall, and another Quiz Night since these were both very popular.

Also, the Playcentre is looking to raise money for a storage shed and outdoor playground, and may be holding a boot sale.

Redecorating the hall is still on the agenda, we are investigating the use of some young artists to paint a mural inside the hall.

It seems that this area may be the subject of a "Structure Pian" at some time in the near future. Bet you don't know what one of those is. We will be running a series of articles in the newsletter so that when you get a chance to vote on whether you want one or not, you will know, and can make an informed choice.

The Waiatarua Residents & Ratepayers AGM

by Jo Hall

Held on Thursday 22nd February the AGM had 35 in attendance.(An increase of 30% from last year). Members of the Waitakere Community Board were present, along with Councillor Penny Hulse.

*Gerry Davis presented his 7th, and final, Chairman's report. As most will know, Gerry has resigned from his position as President of the WRRA, as he and his wife, Karen, will shortly be leaving Waiatarua to reside in Whiritoa.

In his report, Gerry focused on urging the new WRRA committee to find 'what the will of the people is' in regard to our environment and subdivision in Waiatarua. He described his time as President of the WRRA as being rich and rewarding. Terry Chapman thanked Gerry for his service to the community and the WRRA, and presented him with a satellite picture of Auckland and the Waitakere area, in a rimu frame (to remind him of his home in Rimu Road)

'THE FOLLOWING PEOPLE WERE ELECTED ON TO THE WRRA COMMITTEE

GEOFF WOOD — President EILEEN POWELL — Treasurer
KARL NUTTALL — Vice president KEVIN HEALY — Secretary
JO HALL — Editor of WRRA Community News
CELIA WOOD-CALVERT, TERRY CHAPMAN and CATHERINE WELLS
as Committee Members.

*The meeting voted to increase membership subscriptions of the WRRA to \$10 for a family and \$7 for individuals. This takes effect from now.

*The Piha/Scenic Drive intersection rumble strips were mentioned as to how much effect these had been to improve road safety. It was noted that there is a need for vegetation and signs need to be kept clear of banks to aid vision. The new road markings had improved the traffic flow at the intersection and the rumble strips had created some improvement on slowing the traffic down. (Remember this is a Compulsory STOP.)

*Concern was raised about 'Structure Plans' and 'so-called' consultation meetings.

*Bill Burrell, our guest speaker, spoke on Conservation in the Waitakere Ranges". He spoke about 'Operation Forest Save' and if we were to rest on our laurels it would only take 7 years to get back to where we were, in terms of possum numbers in the Waitakere Ranges. We need to continue our efforts to rid our area of these pests. Possums are a carrier of Bovine T.B. At present there is no TB in Auckland, north of the Bombays.

Bill also spoke about mustalids, (Weasels, stoats and ferrets) as a threat to native bird life in the Waitakeres. The 'War on Weeds' campaign was also highlighted as something for every resident to actively involve themselves in.

One question from a Waiataruan was "Do you think Bellbirds will return to the Waitakere Ranges?" Bill replied, "There is a distant possibility."

Bill gave a very interesting talk, which was so relevant to where we live

Please accept my Membership to the Waiatarua Ratepayers and Residents Association

for 2001

Lenclose: \$10 Household, \$7 Single Occupant

Name

Address

Phone

To Treasurer

Waiatarua Ratepayers and Residents Association 911 West Coast Road, Waiatarua, Auckland 8 *or leave at the library*

Who is Geoff Wood? President of WRRA 2001

Geoff Wood with his wife Margaret came to live in Waiatarua as a life style change a little over four years ago and they just love the bush and stream on their 3000m² property high up in the hills. Having their adult son and daughter move out of the family's town house in Mission Bay, seemed the right time to relocate away from the heart of suburban living.

Geoff grew up in Auckland and generally lived in the Eastern Suburbs, being educated at Auckland Grammar and later attending Auckland University, graduating with a law degree. He currently practices in a partnership in Epsom.

Going back some 25 years plus, Geoff took an interest in community affairs and joined the local Kiwanis service club, rising to the rank of Lieutenant Governor for the Auckland district. He has retained membership of this organisation.

Wanting to become involved in the local community Geoff decided to join the WRRA, initially as a committee member. He says it gives him enjoyment and satisfaction representing the interests of the residents and ratepayers of the area.

In his spare time he can be seen riding along Scenic Drive on a mountain bike or jogging through the local bush tracks. Relaxation, time permitting finds him in the garden or playing the piano.

Road Safety, Traffic Speed and Noise

The following letter was sent by the WRRA to Ross Hill, Roading Engineer of Waitakere City Council on 27th November 2000. We have yet to receive a reply to this letter, or an acknowledgement that it has been received.

Dear Ross.

Re: Road Safety, Traffic Speed and Noise.

At our last two monthly meetings i.e. October and November 2000, the issue of road safety, including speed and noise on Forest Hill Road and West Coast Road, has been discussed at length

During holiday weekends and summer months, the volume of traffic using Forest Hill Road and West Coast Road increases dramatically. These roads are two of three direct routes to Piha and other West Coast beaches, as well as access to Auckland Centennial Park. The other road being Scenic Drive.

Untortunately many drivers, excluding residents of the Waiatarua area, are not familiar with the twists, turns and narrowness of these two roads, hence accidents frequently happen. I believe the speed limit for Forest Hill Road and West Coast Road is 70 kmph, however, this limit is often exceeded, especially when drivers encounter a straight stretch, and speeds of 100 kmph occur.

Pedestrians out for a leisurely stroll take their lives in their hands because of the ignorance of many drivers. There are many school children in our area and they are in great danger when waiting for or alighting from school buses.

A number of suggestions, to help alleviate these problems have been put together by our committee and local residents. These include –

- School Bus Route signs.
- · More speed limit signs (to reinforce 70kmph restriction)
- Pedestrian signs.
- · Children at Play signs.
- · The erection of speed cameras at critical spots
- · Speed Camera Area signs.

The list is almost endless.

Other suggestions put forward were -

- White lines painted across straight stretches of road where speeding occurs.
- Continuous double yellow lines the length of Forest Hill Road and West Coast Road
- A Stop sign at the junction of Forest Hill and West Coast Roads, along with a sign indicating 'Dangerous Intersection Ahead', also the placement of judder bars similar to those when approaching the intersection of Piha Road and Scenic Drive.

The traffic noise on these two roads has also increased due to more high specification vehicles being brought in to New Zealand.

We would ask that Council set up decibel counters at strategic points on these two roads to gather information on what decibel levels are being reached. As you will know excessive levels of noise can be a health hazard as well as a nuisance.

We appreciate that the issues and suggestions put forward are covered by a number of bodies, e.g. Waitakere City Council, LTSA and Police

I have attached copies of previous correspondence on this issue along with letters to our Community News, for your information.

Our committee would like to invite you to our next meeting on 4 December 2000, at the Waiatama Community Hail, to discuss our concerns. The meeting begins at 7.30pm. I realise this is somewhat short notice but your coming along would be much appreciated.

Yours faithfully,

Denis Graham

Vice-Chairperson Waiatarua Residents and Ratepayers Association.

Fire Brigade News.

A Great Response . . .

...To our Situations Vacant in the last newsletter. In the last month we've welcomed 5 new members, and one has rejoined. But don't let that put you off – it's great to join with a group of others, as you support each other through the early stages of training

Calls for February

Mon 9th, 4:40 am - Car fire, Mountain Road

Just one call for February, and three for the year. You may have heard the siren on one or two other occasions, but these were system tests and maintenance.

UFBA Conference

Richard Seccombe has just returned from representing the Brigade at the 3-day United Fire Brigades Association conference, held in Bienheim this year. As well as being forced to suffer the hospitality of the Mariborough vineyards, the delegates covered a range of other important issues. These included the International Year of the Volunteer (you knew that didn't yout), recruitment and retention of staff, appliance trials, live fire training, protective clothing, funding, rural fire and increant management. Speakers included the chair of the NZ Fire Service Commission Dame Margaret Bazley, and Government MP Grant Gillon. If you want more details, you'll find them at www.ufba.org.nz

Bethells Fire Station

Our sympathy goes to our neighbours at Bethells, after a recent fire levelled their station in the early hours of the morning. The investigation isn't complete yet, but an electrical fault is the prime suspect. Waiatarua's new station does have fire detection systems, so we will at least get early warning should the same nappen to us.

Contacts:

Phone 111 for all fires and other emergencies. To contact the Brigade, call Ian Ford on 8148871 or Richard Seccombe on 8148860. A Great Response . . .

Phone 1125-J — If That's Not Out I Won't Play

A Tribute To The Late Tony Holt

The Waiatarua Volunteer Fire Brigade are at it again. Putting on plays, that is.

It all started in 1996 when Fire Fighter Tony Holt wrote their first play entitled "Phone 1125-I" - (A Short and Three Longo), which was intended to be a "one off" production to raise some much needed funds. The play was an immediate hit with the public and went on to play to full houses at the local hall for an extended season.

In the early months of 1997 Tony was back at work penning the sequel which he called "Phone 1125-1" – (Les Pompiers). This second masterpiece was even more of a success at the box office and became the faunching pad for their next major project, the making of the television feature movie "isaiah's Fire" which premiered at the Auckland Town Hall in October 1999.

Tony became ill shortly after the launch of the film and died on the 5th January 2000, alas never to see the documentary of the making of "Isaiah's Fire" which went to Air on TV1 later that year. Tony did however leave some ideas for a third play in the series, leading the way for the remaining members to become script writers.

It has been written and it's coming to a theatre near you. It's called "Phone 1125-J" (Pronounced - Phone Double One Two Five Jay) and subtitled "If That's Not Out I Won't Play"

We hope you'll like it.....

A Question heard on the Jungle Drums ...

'Why is it that we are seeing Structure Plans and Subdivision in the Waitakere's, when the vast majority of people in the city, as well as in the Waitakere's are against it?"

Waiatarua Playcentre

Visit your local Playcentre at 911 West Coast Road.

We are open Mon/Wed/Fri 9.15am - 12.15pm (0 - 6 years) with a supervised session Thurs 9.15 - 12.15 (3 years +)

For more information, contact us on 814-8835 or, after hours, Elke on 814-8803

Brickbats and Bouquets

The bouquet (and it should be a big one), this month, goes to *Gerry Davis*, our past president of the WRRA. Gerry resigned from this position at last month's AGM after serving the community for 7 years in this capacity. Thank you Gerry.

The brickbat is awarded to those who choose to ignore weeds on their property, which can threaten Waitakere's native bush. There is no time like the present to get out there and rid your garden of these pests and utilise the weed bins provided, for the dumping of such. The longer you leave it, the bigger the weeds and the bigger the task.

(Please remember to forward your nominations for 'Brickbats and Bouquets' to the editor, prior to deadline each month)

Congratulations

To Bryan, Yolanda, Damian and Antonia Hunter, on the birth of a son and brother, *Stefan*, born 11th February and weighing in at 4.5g. (10 lb)

Welcome to Waiatarua

Sue and Karl to Cascade Avenue, and Roger and Glenys to Rimu Road. A number of house sales have occurred over the summer months in Waiatarua, so a big welcome to any new residents. I hope your new neighbours have done the 'Waiatarua thing' and have come and introduced themselves to you bearing fresh scones, jam and cream.

Waiatarua Walkers

We meet every Saturday morning outside the Oratia Church for a brisk hour (or more) walk around our local area. After Daylight saving ends we will commence our walks at the later time of 8am

New walkers are always welcome. (Especially those with a sense of humour) Phone Jo on 814-9945 for further details.

Neighbourhood Watch

by Gaelene and Tony Goodrick

We are the co-ordinators for Cascade Avenue and we have been quite proud of our record for non-burglaries of late. However on Wednesday 21/02/01 one of our neighbours were broken into during the day losing a large amount of goods — the burglars entered through a rear window. Very unfortunate.

We are receiving regular updates of Watch Word from West Auckland Neighbourhood Watch/Support Incorporated and from this I will try to include brief notes of what is happening in our area.

These are as follows:

"<u>Forest Hill Road Henderson:</u> 3.31hrs 26/02/01: Rental property burgled. Landlord discovered historical burglary, tenant is on holiday. Nil seen or heard. Listed with burglary desk.

<u>Forest Hill Road, Henderson:</u> 22/02/01: Back door unlocked and wide open. Toilet window smashed. Back door key gone and wallet stolen plus a radio. Two offenders were seen by witness, only description was one male maori and one female maori.

<u>Cascade Avenue, Waiatarua:</u> 8.36hrs: 21/02/01: Home burgled. Listed with burglary desk.

<u>Forest Hill Road, Henderson:</u> 19.20hours: 20/02/01: Reports that a 14 year old girl was on Forest Hill Road with her horse when she was approached by a male caucasian, aged approximately late 30's, with a bald patch in his hair. He stopped by the young girl, called out to her and asked her to go into his vehicle. The young lass jumped into the horse paddock and took off. The offender then took off in a vehicle described as light blue and possibly a ute with an open back. Nil rego obtained. Report sent to Police.

<u>Scenic Drive, Waiatarua:</u> 1953 hours. 6/02/01: Occupant arrived home and thought to have disturbed burglars. Property stacked up at the door. Back of the property leads to bush. Occupant did not see anyone or any vehicle. Nil located by attending Police or dog unit.

SPECIAL NOTE: There have been a lot of reports on the weekend of suspicious vehicles dumped outside peoples properties. Most of these vehicles were literally dumped bombs, only a couple were stolen vehicles. If this happens outside your property you can ring the Waitakere City Council 24 hour hotline on phone: 836-8045 and ask for the Abandoned Car Officer who will check the vehicle there and then. If it's dumped they can have the vehicle removed by council asap."

Anyone who has the internet and wishes to receive these regular updates of Watch Word please feel free to contact Trish at nhs@ihug.co.nz and you will be put on her email group.

Be vigilant. If you have a long drive why don't you consider placing a chain across your drive and padlocking it – you may need to put this





Our Wednesday 4 April expedition will be a full day taking lunch to South Auckland. A visit to Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow Nursery and Display Garden, is planned, also to other gardens in the area, starting at 10am.

Phone Margaret on 814-9859 or Eileen on 814-9298 for further information and car pooling.

chain up whether you are home or away but for the small amount of inconvenience it causes it is probably worthwhile. If you only put the chain up when you are away, a pattern is set and the burglars will know when you are away and when you are home.

Keep safe.

An 'Art Class' for Waiatarua

Upon perusing the notice board in the Oratia dairy, an advertisement leapt out. Art Classes' it said, and the phone number was a local one. Builty of inquisitive nature, I took a copy of the number and have since joined this class. The tutor, Carol, has quite recently moved into Waiatarua. So, here's our 'Unique Waiataruan' for this month.

As a family we moved to New Zealand from England in 1988, where I had been an Art Teacher in High Schools for several years. All of my training up until recently had been in U.K. Art Schools and in 1980 I completed a Masters Degree in Art Education.

On arriving in New Zealand we were immediately attracted to the bush setting, open space and lifestyle of West Auckland and originally settled in Titirangi, Over the years, we have moved account. Melbourne, Auckland, Hamilton and moved into Waiatarua in June 1999.

We love the area, and value its unique position in relation to other more densely populated suburbs.

My husband works in the city, and our teenage son is currently attending A.U.T. I teach partitime on a Visual Arts Programme in Te Atatu and Titirangi. It is always a good feeling to drive home to the peaceful surroundings we live in:

Over two years ago I was asked by friends to start an Art class which I ran from home. More recently the class has grown, and there are currently 7 adults attending once a week.

The course covers a range of media handling skalls, (painting drawing and mixed media) as well as ways of developing ideas and the relation of your own art making to that of traditional and contemporary artists.

I think people also value having events in their local area, it's a way of getting to know people through a shared interest

I feel that what people get most from the classes, is time to them selves, time to pursue a long standing interest and the confidence and enjoyment of working alongside other people. Recently Ladvertised in our local Oratia Dairy and two new members have joiled the group, I have space for two more.

Waiatarua Community Library

(For those who are new to Waratarda, we are privileged to have our own community library. This is run by volunteers and is studied ender the community half at 911 West Coast Road?

Help is needed. Your library is in need of one volunteer to man/woman the desk for the first Friday of each month from 2 - 8 pm. Please consider this. It is not an arduous task and can be an interesting time to meet other locals and help out in the community. Please prione Bev or: 836-4420 if you can help.

Some of the new books to be found in the librar, this month are,

Wish you Well' by David Batauca

'Blind Assassin' by Morgare: Amond

The Ultimate Cook Book' by Alison Holist

The Last Precinct' by Patricia Cornwall

The Quilter's Guide' by Maggi McGordon

Take note of the opening times of the library and connector a visit browse, or quiet read. New members are always welcome (Library hours on back page)

War on Weeds

by lan Ford

The Council is supplying a number of jumbo bins around the City be your weeds between 9th and 19th of March. Unfortunately, by the time you read this you probably won't have too long left to use them. Pleasuremember that they are only for weeds at the Association's recent As I/A it was stressed that if they were abused, they wouldn't be supplied in future. So make a start on your ginger, wandering lew, Himalayan honeysuckle, eleagnus.

Coming Soon...

If you don't know your eleagnus from your elbow, we will have a regular "Weed of the Month" starting in the next newsletter. The Waitakere Ranges are one of the most weed threatened areas in the country, and each article will feature one of the invaders - what it look like, why it's a problem and how we can get rid of it. Unfortunately, there's no shortage of subject matter.



This is free to financial members for 2001, January to December.

A list of financial members is available at the library, and any queries about membership can be answered by phoning the Treasurer - Eileen Powell on 814-9298

> Repeat commercial advertisements of members will only be printed as space allows.

JP - Mary Kelly. For personalised weddings, re-affirmation of wedding vows, ceremonies of commitment, naming ceremonies, MC, Chair for public meetings etc, Phone/Fax 814 9857.

AUCKLAND SUN CLUB INC. The family club for clothes-free recreation invites you to visit. For further information please call 814-9973.

WEST COAST VET CLINIC - Offering full veterinary service for your pets. 24 hour service Phone 814-9419

KENDRICK PAINTING AND DECORATING: for quality and service Phone Graham on 837-1612.

TREE WORK - Fully insured and qualified arborists.

Phone Guy Thomas 813-1481 or 021-255-6418

VISIT "EARTH SEED" 100% ORGANIC SHOP

for a great selection of organic and GE-free foods.

547-549 West Coast Road. Open 7 days Phone/Fax 818-6411.

SOLICITOR – Are you buying and/or selling your business/house? Are you interested in setting up a Family Trust? Phone Geoff Wood for your legal needs at 623-7541 DDI or 836-8630 a/hrs weekdays. Home visits by arrangement.

WORK WANTED: Registered drainlayer, 30 years experience. 6 tonne and 2 $\frac{1}{2}$ tonne diggers for hire. Phone Ray 814-9242

WEB PAGE DESIGN, Desk top publishing, Graphic Design, Computer Support, Phone Petrik 8365202.

MUSIC TEACHER – available to teach piano, keyboard and theory. Based in Waiatarua. Offers one to one tuition, practical and theory exams, competitions, all at reasonable prices. Contact NZ Modern School of Music on 0800-696874

RELAXING, REFRESHING AND REJUVENATING – for a therapeutic massage ring Rowan on 833-7860

Neighbourhood Watch

The names of our current co-ordinators are listed below. If you haven't been approached yet and would like to belong to one of these groups, give the co-ordinator a call.

NAME	ADDRESS	PH/FAX	E-MAIL
Mary Kelly, JP	3 Atarua Gardens	814-9857 + Fax	turtle@xtra.co.nz
Denis Graham	Back up - Atarua Gdns	814-9706	
Ross & Kath Mullins	330 Forest Hill Rd	814-9402 + Fax	
Jenny McGee	886 West Coast Rd	814-9954	
Chris/Liz Field	799 West Coast Rd	814-9876	crislizf@voyager.co.nz
Ngaire Mason	21 Tui Crescent	814-9036 + Fax	
Adith Stoneman	8 Kauri Loop Rd	814-9822	
Margaret/Paddy Marshall	19 Raroa Tce	814-9859	
Gaelene/Tony Goodrick	17 Cascade Ave	814-9788	

WAIATARUA COMMUNITY LIBRARY

911 West Coast Road, under the Community Centre. Phone 814-9353

Hours of Opening

Thursday 10 am - 12 noon Friday 7 pm - 8 pmSaturday 11 am - 12 noon Sunday 11 am - 12noon

Books can be returned at any time through the chute by the library door.

VICKY'S BEAUTY THERAPY: 10 years experience. Facials, waxing, massage, manicures etc. Available 7 days. Phone 814-9317. ATARUA GARDENS BED AND BREAKFAST: No room for your out of town

visitors? Contact Carol and Denis. Phone 09 814-9706 or 025-283-7544 MARRIAGE CELEBRANT PLUS VENUE PLUS 1.P. for your specifically designed ceremony and garden setting (if required), talk to Peter George Ph 814-9456

HORSE MANURE FOR SALE \$1 per bag at 253 Forest Hill Road. LAWYER AND NOTARY PUBLIC: John Hendrikse, available 24 hours by appointment. Are you buying and/or selling your house? Competitive fees. Home visits by arrangement. Overseas documents can only be witnessed by a notary public. Familiar with Afrikaans. 914 West Coast Road. Ph/Fax 814-9991

WOODEN FARM GATES: Tanalised timber with galvanised bolts. 10' - \$61.00 and 12' - \$68.00, or made to order. Phone 814-9700

ELECTRICIAN: Phone Jim your local man Phone 814-9344

OUTBACK COUNTRY COLLECTION: Gorgeous Preserves. Chutneys and relishes. Available in three sizes. Large bottles \$5.. Medium bottles \$4. . Small bottles \$2. Gift baskets available at various prices on application. Free delivey in the Auckland area. To order Phone Jill 814-8825

WHITE FANTAIL DOVES FOR SALE \$10 each. Call 814-8833 for viewing.

BABYSITTER - Mature, honest and reliable lady. Experienced. \$8 an hour Phone Juliette 814-8802

WANTED TO BUY: Land, with or without house. Prefer private, sunny, flat-isin location in Oratia/Waiatarua district. Ph 814-9251 or 021 649 251

LAWN MOWING: Local, reliable. Phone Eric 8372333

WANTED: Courier service from Waiatarua to Penrose/Mt Wellington. Phone Pauline 814-9847

MATHS TUITION, ALL LEVELS. Experienced high school teacher Ph 814-9269 HOUSE TO RENT - Oratia, upper level 3 bedroom, spacious lounge/dining area, rimu kitchen, large sunny deck overlooking bush, tranquil setting \$230 per week Phone 489-1344

FOR SALE - Laying hens and broilers \$2 - \$7 Phone 814-9724.

FAY'S YOGA CLASS - Unique programme of stretching, relaxing fitness health Glen Eden Phone 817-8233

Oratia Spinning and Craft Group

We meet every Monday 10am -- 12 noon in the church hall in Parker Road. Good company. Learn new crafts. Teach spinning, knitting etc. Recently a stamping expert has joined us. All welcome. Phone Bev on 836-4420.

Waiatarua Community Hall Hire

Remember to hire this excellent facility for your meetings, parties, dances, birthdays (children's and adults) etc.

Lovely wooden floor for dancing.

Friday and Saturday evenings, (including chairs & tables) \$100. Hourly rate, (max 3 hours) \$10 per hour Sunday to Thursday evenings

\$65, hourly rate \$7 per hour, (max 3 hrs) Daily rates Monday - Friday, Full day \$25, hourly rate \$5

Saturdays & Sundays, Full day \$35, hourly \$7 Crockery hire \$25, Bond up to \$250.

Discount for regular users. Community Barbecue hire \$20 Hall phone 814-9353

Phone the Custodian Pauline Isaachsen on 814-9847

APRIL / MAY **NEWSLETTER**

Copy needs to be in the hands of The Editor.

757b West Coast Road Road, Waiatarua. Phone 814 9945 EMAIL: forwardthinking1@xtra.co.nz by WEDNESDAY 4th APRIL, 2001

Thanks to the Longley Family for printing this Newsletter.

Opinions expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the Editor or the Waiatarua Ratepayers and Residents Association.